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Trivia Night Fundrasier a Big Success! 

 

   Our trivia night fundraiser held on November 3rd raised over $3,500.00 for the 
Military Musuem. Proceeds are going towards completing our upcoming Korean/ 
Vietnam War exhibit.  Our first prize winner for the evening was Michelle Madi-

gan’s “Marauders”, other winners were Butler Rowland Mays Architects and 
Herzog Law.  Many thanks to all that participated. 



 

Please remember 
to renew your 
Friends of the New 
York State Military 
Museum Member-
ship. 

You may renew 
your membership 
at our museum 
store, or by phone 
at 518-226-0490 or 
on-line at: 

http://
www.friendsofthen
ysmilitarymuseum.
com/index.php/
store. 

Benefits of mem-
bership  include: 

E-mail alerts on 
events, 

Membership card, 

Invitations to spe-
cial events and lec-
tures, 

Special discounts 
on purchases at 
museum store,  
and ourFriends 
newsletter. 

 

Your support helps 
us  enlarge and 
open up new exhib-
its.   

 

 Please support the 
military museum, 
check out our new 
exhibits, and visit 
our museum store. 

 

OUR VETERAN OF THE YEAR FOR 2017 

Photo above:  Phil Imbarrato, our honoree being presented an American Flag by 

Congressman Paul D. Tonko.  Master of Ceremonies, Barry Hartman, upper left dur-

ing annual ceremony November 11 at the museum. 

Phil Imbarrato, our veteran of the year for 2017, was drafted into the military and reported 

for induction in January 1953.  After sixteen weeks of basic training at Fort dix as an infan-

tryman, he saw duty in Korea with the 64th Tank Battalion, 24th Infantry Division from June 

till October 1953.  During this time, one of his main responsibilities was guarding captured 

North Korean soldiers at Pusan.  After leaving Korea, Phil transferred to Mount Fuji Army 

Base, Japan until discharge in 1955.  Phil’s awards include the National Defense Service 

Medal, U.N. Korea Service Medal, Korean Service Medal and the R.O.K. Service Medal.  

After discharge, Phil returned to college at CCNY and earned a Bachelors Degree in Sales 

Management in 1957. 

See you at the Chowderfest 

The Friends of the New York State Military Museum will be partici-

pating in this year’s Saratoga Springs Chowderfest on Saturday, 

February 3rd, from 11AM-4PM at the Military Museum.  Stop by for 

some delicious “Military Mud” Chowder prepared by our partners 

at the Elks Club, and also receive a coupon for a beverage at the 

Elks Club. Remember—this chowderfest is a fundraiser for the 

military museum.  Enjoy some of our delicious chowder and sup-

port the military museum’s fundraising efforts at the same time.  

Looking forward to seeing you on Saturday, February 3rd. 



MUSEUM HOURS 

Tuesday - Saturday       

10:00 am - 4:00 pm  

(Closed Sunday & 

Monday) 

RESEARCH CENTER 

HOURS 

Appointments are re-

quired.  

Tuesday – Friday          

11:00 am to 4:00 pm 

The museum is closed 

on  

all New York State &      

Federal Holidays. 

61 Lake Avenue 

Saratoga Springs, NY 

12866 

(518) 581-5100 

Museum Store 

(518) 226-0490 

(Tuesday thru Satur-

day, 11:00am  to 

4;00pm) 

 

www.friendsofthenysmil

itarymuseum.com 

“Like” us on Face-

book—”New York State 

Military Museum” 
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15TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION. 

 

October 16, 2002-October 16, 2017– fifteen years of the Military Museum being 

located at 61 Lake Avenue. A small celebration was held at the Military Muse-

um with staff and volunteers to commemorate this anniversary.  Commemorate 

pins were distributed to staff and volunteers, compliments of the Friends of the 

New York State Military Museum marking this event.  A special recognition 

plaque was presented to Herb Kopper, one of our longest serving docents at 

the Museum. 

Photo above:  Herb Kopper, left and Dave Wallingford, Friends of the New York 

State Military Museum. Photo below:  Volunteer Docents of the Museum. 



  

Historic Utica Cannon relocated from Utica Armory to  Military Museum. 

. 

An old cannon that dates back to the Revolutionary War and was until recently on dis-

play outside of the Utica Armory has been moved to the New York State Military Mu-

seum to protect it from damage corrosion caused by more than 150 years’ exposure 

to the elements.    Nicknamed "Old Saratoga," the cannon was cast in England in the 

1740's.  It was later allegedly used in the Revolutionary War by General John Bur-

goyne's Army.  Mr. Eric Durr, director of Public Affairs at the Division of Military and 

Naval Affairs,  said that the Utica Armory, home to the 2
nd

 Battalion, 108th Infantry of 

the New York Army National Guard, soon will be receiving an M113 armored person-

nel carrier from the '80s-'90s that will take the place of Old Saratoga. This is because 

armories typically have a vehicle that represents the history of the unit of the soldiers 

housed there, Mr. Durr said. 
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World War II sketches turned over to Military Museum 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                       

       

 

 

A series of sketches drawn by Sergeant Stan Dube during World War II in the Central Pacific  
were recently donated to the New York State Military Museum by his son Ira. His hope is that 
the individuals drawn in these sketches can be identified. Sergeant Dube was assigned to 
the 27th Infantry Division, 108th A Company. Ira believes  some of the men pictured in the 
17 sketches turned over to the museum are of local soldiers who may have been with the 
27th Infantry Division, 105th Infantry Regiment, World War II.  The unidentified drawings 
were delivered to the military museum Dec. 1. Director Courtney Burns of the Military Muse-
um said the sketches will be posted on the museum’s website and likely will be displayed in 
an exhibit this year. The sketches have been catalogued and added to the research library at 

the museum. It is hoped that the sketches will be put on display at the museum this year
  


